The SCCA held its Annual General Meeting on Sunday 13 June 2010.  There was the following change to the Board of Directors:

Deputy President – Mike Adams

The Board has agreed that the Officers and Committees for 2010-2011 will continue as existing except where shown below:

County Captains – Graeme Buckley and David Howes will continue as Open and U140 captains respectively.  All other team captains are to be appointed by the Board.

Chess Disputes Committee – Chairman Mike Adams.  Other members to be determined by the Board

Yearbook Editor – It was agreed that if a volunteer does not come forward to replace Fred Popplewell as Yearbook Editor then the Board can discontinue the Yearbook provided all of the relevant information is available on the website.  The clubs will be able to print all or part of that information as they wish.

The Board has subsequently decided to only provide the information on the website in future.  The cost saving from this measure will be considerable.

Junior Managers – David Shepherd and existing managers provided they are willing to continue.

Keith Selby has been appointed a Life Vice President.  

Changes to the Bye Laws

Minor Trophy – now players graded under 145 (was under 140).

Fred Manning – now players grade under 120 (was under 115).

Bye Law 3.2.2 – the Renominations date is changed to 31 January (was 31 December) and now applies to all SCCA matches for the club (formerly divisions 1 – 4 of the Main league).

Bye Law 2.8 – Provided both captains agree before the start of the match, a noise emitted by a mobile phone (or similar electronic device) left turned on in the silent mode shall be permitted.  In all other circumstances if any such device is used or sounds in the playing area, the player shall lose the game.  The Roles and Duties of Match Captains guidance will be amended to allow for this but also specifically advise captains to ensure that phones in the vibrate mode are not left on hard surfaces, such as a table, where their activation is likely to be both noisy and disturbing to other players. 

Bye Law 3.6 EWMT – The wording has been amended to ensure that games are treated as rapidplay for grading purposes. The practical effect of this change is that it is best if the clocks are set to 59 minutes for analogue clocks (or at least fractionally less than 60 minutes) and 59 minutes 59 seconds with digital clocks. 

 Bye Law 2.7 Playing Strength – The words “In determining” have been changed to “To determine”.  The intention of the change is intended principally to allow that players within 10 points can play in either order.  A few years ago, the Rules & Ethics Subcommittee rejected that practice though that decision was based on the previous wording “In determining”. 

 Bye Law 3.2.4 requires that team members shall play in descending order of playing strength.  This  has been changed so that when defaults are notified before the start of the match, the non-defaulting team may place a stronger player lower in the team to win on default.

Fixtures Program

The AGM approved the adoption of the Fixtures Program.  

In order to keep the number of rearranged fixtures to the minimum it is very important that clubs advise Brian Skinner ( Inter-Club Tournaments Administrator ) of any dates during the season which they wish to avoid by 5 September ( the program is scheduled to be run on 7 September).  These dates to avoid should cover:

1. fixtures for other Leagues such as Thames Valley arranged early before the relevant

    Fixtures Meeting

2. the club AGM, personal commitments of captains and the like.

3. where an alternative club night may be used in addition to the normal club night to

    accommodate additional matches details should be provided including any normal

    club nights which in consequence need to be avoided.

The intention is that the Fixtures Program will be run after the fixtures in respect of the London and Border Leagues are known to avoid any clashes. This process was employed last year and worked.     

Electronic Forms   

The Board to consider whether the Articles can be changed to allow the electronic submission of nomination, membership and proxy forms.  They will also review the requirement for each club to submit a fresh nomination form annually.  The main reason for the current arrangement is that a club's voting entitlement may change according to the number of teams it enters in the Main League.  Can clubs just submit new forms when they wish to change the nominees?

Proxy Votes -Article 27.1 

The limit on the number of proxy votes that an appointee may hold is to be removed. 

Penalty Points 

A new Bye Law 3.3.3 was proposed to supplement Bye Law 3.3.2:

a) If a team defaults an entire match, unless there are exceptional circumstances (e.g. extreme weather conditions, transport, strikes), the team will be fined 1 match point.

b) If a team defaults an entire match giving less than 48 hours notice to the opposing club, the defaulting club will pay a fine of £10

c)If a team defaults a match with no notice, so that the opposition arrives for the match, the defaulting club will pay reasonable travelling expenses to the opposing players.

It was agreed that the proposal will be considered by the Board.

Surrey Chess Congress

The SCCA intends to control the Surrey Chess Congress in future and appropriate  discussions are due to take place.

